
Give thanks to the LORD, for he is good. —Psalm 118 

N e w s l e t t e r 

Lorrie Anderson - August 10 
John Eberly—August 31 

Terry Bork—September 4 
Eleanore Scherbel—September 13 

Lee Sherck—September 23 

 

Recognition of those Primetime friends 
who have recently passed away.  

May God welcome them with open arms.  

Hello Primetimers! 

Happy October to you all! Thanks to the wonderful Primetime Leadership team, we have some fun 
events planned for this month. Join us for Lunch on Friday, October 8 (Blazin’ Bills) AND Thursday, 
October 25 (Guido’s). We are travelling out to Smucker’s via bus on Thursday, October 21 – it will be 
a wonderful day out, beautiful scenery – the leaves will be changing, plenty to see and do, including 
delicious treats and lunch and some serious shopping! Join us! 

We resume Federated Forum on October 11 with a very special program, ‘You Don't Know Peanuts: 
the Life of Charles Schulz’: Did you know that before "Peanuts," Charles Schulz drew a different 
comic strip? With a career spanning more than 50 years, Schulz is among the most prolific 
cartoonists of the 21st century. Learn about the life of the man who created the most popular, 
successful newspaper comic strip of all time. Take a look at his service in World War II, his inspirations 
for his iconic characters, and his lifelong love of the funnies! We look forward to seeing you there! 

Our September Nautica trip may not have gone as planned…the boat never left the dock; however, 
our group took it in stride and we all had a wonderful time! The Nautica crew made us a superior 
lunch served at Windows on the Water; the weather was perfection and we all enjoyed some 
sunshine watching the boats, one or two planes and even a train or two. We have magnificent photos 
of our group at Edgewater Park and it is certainly a time I will never forget! We were issued a partial 
refund and I will be contacting you to see whether you would like a check or to apply $20 to future 
events.   

Happy Autumn to you all! 

With Gratitude, 
Melissa Owen 
Senior Director of People and Operations, Primetime Liaison  
mowen@fedchurch.org / 440.247.6490 ext. 110  

mailto:mowen@fedchurch.org


Fun Times on Nautica Queen 

Smucker’s Factory Store and lunch at The Barn 
Thursday, October 21, 10:15 AM-3 PM 
 
Start your Christmas shopping early! We’ll hope to see some beautiful fall foliage along the way to our 
destinations! 

At Smucker’s, there is a walk-thru exhibit displaying the history of Smucker’s and info on the making of jams 
and jellies. We will also have ample opportunity to shop for many products, home goods, and novelties.  

Afterward we will have lunch at The Barn in Smithville, OH. (On Your Own). They have a wonderful salad 
wagon, bread bar, and soup bar. They also have a full line of sandwiches and dinners. 
 

Register on Realm or with Melissa at mowen@fedchurch.org or 
440.247.6490 x110. 
 

Where: Smucker’s Factory in Orville and The Barn Restaurant in Smithville 
When: Thursday, October 21. Van leaves from Family Life Center at 10:15 
 AM and returns at 3:00 PM. Masks will be required during the bus ride. 
 

Cost: $15—payment by Monday, October 18 



Primetime Lunch Out 
Friday, October 8, 12:00 PM 
 
Blazin’ Bills 
17800 Great Lakes Parkway 
Hiram, OH 44234 
 

RSVP to Melissa at 805.636.4256 or 
mowen@fedchurch.org by October 6! 

Same Boat Girlfriends 
Wednesday, October 13, 12:30 PM 
 
Our group for widows meets monthly 
for lunch, conversation, and support. 
Join us on October 13 for lunch at 
Welshfield Inn 14001 Main Market 
Road in Burton.  
 

Please RSVP to Jenny Evans by email: 
jenny8854@sbcglobal.net 

Primetime Federated Forum 
Monday, October 11 
Gather at 1:30, Presentation at 2:00 
Federated Church Fellowship Hall 
 
Presenter: Doug Laubacher 
Subject: Life of Charles Schulz 
  
Douglas Laubacher is a 
cartoonist and art educator. 
For the last seven years, 
Doug has traveled across 
Northeast Ohio teaching 
cartooning in a myriad of 
settings. Though he can most 
often be found in art centers 
and libraries, he has also 
taught at the collegiate level 
through Malone University. 
He teaches people as young 
as eight and as old as eighty. 
His weekly comic strip, 
“Unbound” has been running 
since 2017 and can be read in the Tuscarawas County Bargain 
Hunter. Last year he published his first book collection. He is a 
member of the National Cartoonist Society. 
  
You Don't Know Peanuts: the Life of Charles Schulz: 
Did you know that before "Peanuts," Charles Schulz drew a 
different comic strip? With a career spanning more than 50 
years, Schulz is among the most prolific cartoonists of the 21st 
century. Learn about the life of the man who created the most 
popular, successful newspaper comic strip of all time. Take a 
look at his service in World War II, his inspirations for his iconic 
characters, and his lifelong love of the funnies! 
  

Come and join us for an hour of socializing with your Primetime 
friends and (“Good Grief Charlie Brown") enjoy the program!  
 

Bottled water will be provided; we will plan to resume 
coffee and snacks as Coronavirus cases diminish.   
 
Primetime is looking for sponsors for our Speaker Series – please 
contact Melissa Owen if you are interested in sponsoring one of our 
programs at mowen@fedchurch.org or 440.247.6490 x110. 

Primetime Bridge is Back! 
Bridge games resume in the Lounge on 
the 1st, 3rd, and 5th Tuesday of each 
month from 12:00-3:00 PM. We have 
five tables available which means we 
have room for 20 players. If you are 
interested, please contact either 
Harriett Rogers, 440.247.5845, or 
Coline Kiehne, 440.248.8199. You must 
be vaccinated to play.   

 

Primetime Lunch Out 
Thursday, October 28, 12:00 PM 
 
Guido’s Pizza Haven 
12809 Chillicothe Road 
Chesterland, OH 44026 
 

**Cash or check only. No credit cards! 
RSVP to Melissa at 805.636.4256 or 
mowen@fedchurch.org by October 25. 

mailto:mowen@fedchurch.org
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Primetime Mission Statement 
 

Primetime is a church-based organization 
providing spiritual growth, service to others, and 
education. This program provides opportunities 

for social involvement and gives people a sense of 
community and support. Federated Church 

sponsors this program to help enrich the lives of 
its members and the wider community.  

The Federated Church 
76 Bell Street 

Chagrin Falls, OH  44022 
440-247-6490 

www.fedchurch.org 

If you would like to subscribe or unsubscribe from our newsletter, please call 440.247.6490 and leave a message. 

October Birthdays 
Tom Davis   2 
Harriett Rogers 2 
Dan Sommers 2 
Bruce Bartter  8 
Karen Nadeau 10 
Adele Cunningham 16 
Ann Bullen 17 
Pat King 18 
Steve Morris 20 

Bill Zelazny 22 
Mary Hobbs 23 
Dave Watterson 23 
Kay Wellman 25 
Sally Harrold 26 
Ann-Marie Heston 27 
John Hall 28 
Bill Lineweaver 30 
Lindy Bryson 31 

Fun Times at Bass Lake Tavern 


